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NOTES FROM THE PRESIDENT
Don’t let the weather fool you. The flying season is about here regardless of how much snow we may have recently had. Keep planning and getting ready.  Please look at the upcoming events since things are going to really start to roll.  Of particular note is April 11 which is the Annual Safety Meeting so don’t forget your logbook if you need the endorsement.  Also note that the May meeting date and location has been moved to May 16 at the Kingman airport to coincide with the fly- in there.  We will have time and a place at Kingman to hold an informal meeting and cookout after the fly in so please plan to support and then stay to enjoy the festivities.  More on this at the April KSA Meeting. 
One event I know we all really, really look forward to every year is the Annual Clean-Up Day. This year it is Saturday April 18 with rain date of April 25. Just remember that the more people there, the faster it goes, and the more that gets done.  A work list will be available and reviewed at the April meeting to help bolster your excitement and increase your personal motivation for this event.  Finally the Launch Line List, Tow Pilots List and Instructor Roster are nearly complete. Remember if you can’t make your assigned dates, it is your responsibility to find a replacement.  Thanks.

Upcoming Events

April 11:
KSA Annual Safety Meeting

April 18: 
Cleanup day at Sunflower

May 2:
Greensburg Fly In (Info only, KSA is not formally attending)

May 16: 
Kingman Fly In followed by May KSA Meeting (KSA will be supporting)

RG



                 WSA GLIDER CAMP PLANNING FOR 2009
FRANK O’DONNELL

Chief Instructor


We are seeking an expression of interest from potential students who wish to attend a training camp in 2009.  We are considering a camp on 15 through 19 June, 2009.  The usual group of instructors, ground crew, and tow pilots will be available, so we are starting the publicity early to reach the most prospects.  If you have friends who “…always wanted to fly a glider, but ….” perhaps the possibility of an intensive week-long training camp would get them started.  The camps are primarily intended for those seeking their first FAA pilot rating, but power pilots wishing to add the glider rating are also welcome, as are licensed pilots who have not flown for several years and who wish to resume flying. Students must be 14 or older, and have a valid student permit. 

We restrict camp sign-ups to four per instructor, or a maximum of eight.  The 2-22 and 2-33 are available for campers, and at least two instructors, a tow pilot, and an experienced ground crew will assist.  Informal ground school and training materials are offered.  There is no extra charge for the camp-just the usual tow fees and glider rental.  


Call Ray Sharp (684-1986) or Frank O’Donnell (788-3224) if you have interest in the camps.  Also call if you are a CFIG, tow pilot or ground crew expert and would like to assist with the camps.  We will provide monthly updates of camp status in the Variometer.  

ED NOTE: The following page was forwarded by Bob Leonard; if you don’t know Charlie Spratt, ask anyone who went to a soaring contest outside of Kansas prior to 2005.

Dear Robert, 

I just received some very bad news regarding Charlie Spratt.  This is a very tough letter to write.  

If you don't know Charlie Spratt - he has been a soaring contest CD (Competition Director) at many soaring contests around the USA over the last few decades.  He did a great job running soaring contests and has always been fun to be around.  He also enjoyed spending time with "soaring kids" at contest.  He would take kids with him on his soaring contest trips.  He is a great story teller and I very much enjoyed reading his book about his soaring contest adventures.

After reading the note below, if you are like me, you will want to contact Charlie, but not know what to say.  I'm sure you will agree that sending him any e-mail or card would be deeply appreciated by Charlie.  Please do so immediately.

Please also say a prayer (or many) for Charlie.

Below is the note I received this morning from someone close to Charlie.

Sincerely,

Paul Remde

Dr.  Hart met with Charlie, sister Townley, and brother Julian this morning. I was not in attendance ( I visited yesterday morning and will be there tomorrow morning). The brief version is that Charlie has been in hospital for over two months, the new kidney has not ever functioned to minimal expectations, attempts to properly connect the kidney to the uterer with a stint have failed, seemingly  endless procedures are fruitless, has not been able to eat solid food for most of the last six weeks, is sore all over, unable to walk without assistance, almost unable to even hold a phone to his ear for a conversation, and has  generally atrophied to what might be a permanent bed ridden state.
 
Charlie has decided to go home and will, either tomorrow or Saturday. I may be wrong, but it is my understanding that his last dialysis will be before departing hospital. He will be at home in Hospice care. 
 
Charlie is going home to die and the doctor thinks it may be two to three or four weeks; these things are almost as hard to forecast as Charlotte weather.
 
As close as he is to his family, Charlie has as long as I have known him (22 years) considered the Soaring Community his extended family, and the coming of Spring has always gotten his juices flowing and heart pumping looking forward the Seniors at Seminole Lakes, Bermuda High (Chester), Perry,  Mifflen, Cordele, Minden, Uvalde, Harris Hill, Montague, Caesar Creek, Ephrata, many others, and end the season at New Castle before hibernating into Charlotte. He and I would spend hours discussing benefits  and short coming of different sites, and more importantly, you the Soaring Family. He will miss you most of all.
 
I am sorry for those of you who have not been in touch with him recently, as I am unsure how much energy he will have in responding to your calls. 
Contact information:
 
Email  charliessa@carolina.rr.com   ( this might be best as time is short)
 
Home address:
 
1431 Montford Drive
Charlotte, NC 28209-3032
 
Phone:  704-523-2548   ( I'll try to set up a head-set phone if he thinks it would be beneficial ).
 
Ciao,
 
Gale

KSA VARIOMETER

1950 S WEBB ROAD #112

WICHITA, KS  67207

rayandginisharp@juno.com
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THE APRIL 2009 KSA MEETING

IS

SATURDAY, APRIL 11, 2009, 7:30 PM 

AT THE NIAR BUILDING

ON THE WICHITA STATE UNIVERSITY CAMPUS

PROGRAM WILL BE THE ANNUAL SAFETY MEETING 

PRESENTED BY FRANK O’DONNELL 

